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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 March 2023 from 7:30 to 9 pm in Slateford/Longstone Church (Session Room). 



DL welcomed everyone and commented on the weather. He reported he participated in a deputation to CEC re social care in Edinburgh. He particularly noted discrepancies in life expectancy related to income in various parts of Edinburgh.
1
Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary), Alan Gordon (Treasurer and Engagement Officer) and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair), Euan Robertson.
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Walker (part).
In attendance
none

Public visitors
none

SC announced apologies from Cllrs Dixon, Cowdy and McKenzie. Also from Will Sturgeon.


1.1 
Membership It was noted that Ray Donnelly was willing to be co-opted and he was accordingly co-opted. In addition Euan Robertson was co-opted. SC noted that there were now 8 members and no more could be added at this time.
2
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13 February 2023 were approved and adopted.

3
Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda: SC mentioned: Sainsbury’s café closure, Brian Farrell’s email and the Redhall Weir Bridge.
4
Police report?  No response from Police.

5
Planning and development

5.1
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
SC reported that, according to the developer (Vijay Patel), a contractor will be appointed shortly. He told me that they have been assisting the developers of the flats just across the river where a retaining wall had collapse due to heavy rain. 
5.2
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
No update. 

5.3
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Awaiting assessment.  

5.4
Students flats in Inglis Green Gait


Awaiting assessment. Cllr Walker offered to investigate.
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
 
AG attended the SW Community Funding Panel (VW was also there). There was discussion on funding, perhaps for planting (planters?). Also there was comment on the barge that got stuck in bridge 5.
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme (survey)
No update, as there’s been no response from the Road Safety Officer. 
7.2
Graffiti: 


SC reported that he had not been able to remove any graffiti as the spray he has does not work on some graffiti. He would try the treatment that WS has acquired and was waiting for a sample to try. CEC provide a Graffiti Kit, which SC hoped to acquire. MC commented on some graffiti being classed as art.
7.3
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd), including the question of a controlled crossing by Kingsknowe Park (street).


No update from CEC but SC noted a comment in the press by Prof. Reid. SC raised the matter of the speed of traffic on Lanark Rd and also on Inglis Green Rd. Who owns the cameras? SC wanted double rubber strips to measure traffic speed. AG noted missing road markings after resurfacing at Murrayburn roundabout and had reported the matter.
7.4
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park to Murrayburn Road


VW reported that CEC is looking at all park lighting inc. HQP. Decision shortly.
7.5
Flooding to the path across Hailes Quarry Park to Murrayburn Road
Parks are preparing to raise the path level to avoid flooding. 
7.6
Burnside closure and bridge repair


Bridge repair by CEC in the next financial year.
7.7
Properties with no known owner

SC will meet the CEC officer investigating this matter and will meet him at the each of the 3 sites next month. 

8
Councillors’ reports


VW reported on the CEC budget debate. Discussion followed.
9
Treasurer’s report


AG reported disbursements since last meeting: ICO renewal, £35; SC’s expenses, £23.48; Longstone School Relief Fund, £300; Ionos for domain, £4.80; balance to date, £368.58. There was debate about the payments to Ionos. 
10
AOCB

10.1
The long stone
No update on archaeological survey.
AG raised the idea of a car club parking, the location of defibrillators and the telephone box by Mister Lee’s takeaway, which he suggested should be removed unless it could be put to some use. All were discussed. There is a defibrillator in the Hearts Club on Longstone Road and one at Wester Hailes Police Station. The Golf Club was suggested.
11
Date and venue of next meeting: 8 May 2023 in Slateford/Longstone Church.
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